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Anzac Day W.A. 2003.

A crowd estimated to be around the 30,000 mark attended the Anzac service at the State Memorial in King's Park. Peter Epps laid a wreath on behalf of the Association and we thank him for that. Bob Smyth and John Burridge attended the S.A.S. Regiments Dawn Service at Campbell Barracks, Swanbourne and laid a wreath on our behalf. With many members of the regiment overseas on active service the attendance of over 1000 was most encouraging.

For the second successive year the Commando Squadrons marched as one. Led by our President Ray Parry, followed by the 2/2nd, 2/5th, 2/6th flags and the 2/8th banner carried by John Chalwell, Jim Dobbyn, Dick Reddell and Tom Hungerford respectively and then the main body comprising members, sons, daughters and grandchildren the march went off smoothly. The lovely autumn weather resulted in a bigger crowd than usual lining the Terrace and giving all those on parade an enthusiastic reception. It was a heart warming experience and made one feel proud to be an Aussie. Among those who marched were Ray Aitken and son Craig, Happy Greenhalgh, John Burridge, Bob Smyth, Ted Monk, Keith Hayes and grandson Hilton, Tom Foster and Jack Carey from the 2/2nd, John Lillie, Bob Silva, Oliver Jones of 2/3rd, H. Durant, Jim Lines, Les Clayton, Arthur Shearer and Vic Marshall 2/5th and Barnie Baron, Cale Mathews, Hamish McInnis, Pat Connolly, Greg Sells and Graham Brookes 2/8th and Jack Sweet, Arthur Heyhoe, Paul Jamieson and Richard Byrne 2/11th.

Neil Barnett (Bob's son) and his daughter Narine, Christine (Hazel Wick's daughter) and Rosemary Collins and a few others whose names escape me made up for a total participating of about 40 which was an excellent roll up. Those who were not up to the march in Tony Bowers, Vince Swann, Doc Wheatley, Don Murray, Bernie Langridge and Don Turton were well looked after by Peter Epps who provided a mini bus (at his own expense suitably decorated with the Double Red insignia), and had a box seat in the parade which I'm sure they all appreciated.

After the service on the Esplanade members adjourned to the Good Earth Hotel for lunch. Twenty-nine were present at the luncheon including Major Terry O'Farrell, acting C.O. of the S.A.S. regiment, the Adjutant Capt. Greg Daly, Acting R.S.M. Russell Sullivan, Dusty Studdy, Terry Paull and Brad Smyth also joined us for the luncheon. President Ray welcomed our guests and the regiment was toasted in the customary way. The S.A.S.R. are always welcome at our Anzac Day function.

In conclusion our thanks to all those who helped to make our 58th Anzac Day another good one, not forgetting of course our ladies in Hazel Wicks, Mary Foster, Val Hayes and Jess Epps, Babs Langridge, Olive Chalwell and Delys Carey who gave us a hearty cheer as we participated in the march. God bless them.

A notable absentee from this year's march was Joe Poynton who is not well. We missed you Joe.

Jack Carey.
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